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MEMORANDUM 

TO: Tom Brookover, Director
Division of Sport Fish 
And 
Scott Kelley, Director 
Division of Commercial Fisheries

THROUGH: Tim McKinley, Research Coordinator
Division of Sport Fish, Region I 

FROM: tJ!f) Nick DeCovich, Fishery Biologist III
/ LY Division of Sport Fish, Region II 

And 
Pete Cleary, Fishery Biologist II 
Division of Sport Fish, Region II

DATE: February 1, 2017 

SUBJECT: Susitna River Chinook and coho
salmon mark-recapture project, 
2010-2015 

This memo summarizes estimates of Susitna River coho salmon abundance from 2010 to 2015, Chinook
salmon abundance from 2013 to 2015, and Chinook salmon abundance by major tributary grouping in
2014 and 2015. 

Chinook and coho salmon abundance and distribution was studied in 2013 through 2015 as part of the
Susitna-Watana Hydro studies conducted by the Alaska Department of Fish and Game (ADF&G) in
partnership with LGL Alaska Research Associates Inc. (LGL) and the Alaska Energy Authority (AEA).
Adult abundances were estimated for both species using mark-recapture techniques for Mainstem
Susitna River spawning fish for 2013 through 2015, and for the Yentna River for 2014 and 2015.
Spawning distribution was also described for both species in each year of this study for both coho and
Chinook salmon. For Chinook salmon, these abundance estimates were used in conjunction with radio
telemetry data to estimate the contribution of major tributary groupings to the total abundance (results
presented here). For further results from the radio telemetry portion of these studies, please see AEA
2014-2015. 

� Previous mark-recapture and distribution studies (2010 through 2012) were conducted for Sus,itna River 
coho and chum salmon, funded by the Alaska Sustainable Salmon Fund (AKSSF). Coho salmon 
abundance was estimated for the Mainstem Susitna and Yentna rivers for the years 2010 - 2012.
Although the design of the mark-recapture experiment differed slightly compared to years 2013 - 2015,
the results are directly comparable and provide the context of a longer time series of estimates. 
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